

H08/10000

Mr Philip Johnston 5 Ronald Avenue Harbord NSW 2096

Dear Mr Johnston

I am writing in response to your most recent correspondence seeking a meeting with a Director from the NSW Centre for Overweight and Obesity or an appropriate representative from the NSW Centre for Physical Activity and Health to discuss the business plan for the Youthful Exuberance Lifestyle Program (YELP).

Whilst the NSW Department of Health does provide some financial support to both the NSW Centre for Overweight and Obesity and the NSW Centre for Physical Activity and Health they are not a part of the NSW Department of Health. Hence, meetings with the NSW Centre for Overweight and Obesity Directors, the Executive Officer or NSW Centre for Physical Activity and Health representatives can only be arranged and conducted at the discretion of these organisations and individuals.

In this regard, it would be appropriate for you to contact these organisations directly to arrange a meeting to discuss the YELP, should you wish to pursue this matter.

If you have further enquires about this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me on phone (02) 9391 9583 or via email at liz.develin@doh.health.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Liz Develin

Director

Centre for Health Advancement